

## RIVERTON COMMUNITY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes of meeting held 7<sup>th</sup> August 2012  
At RSL House, Torrens Road, Riverton after AGM

**Meeting Opened:** By Chairperson Gary Davis at 8.45pm

**Present:** Gary Davis, Julie Matthews, Jackie Bruce, Robert Driver, Ruth Stevens, James Chapman, Kirsty Harris, Rosslyn Rowett, Ross Kemp, Peter Fletcher, Rob Furniss

**Apologies:** Nil

**Guests:** Nil

**Previous Minutes:** Move those minutes be accepted from previous meeting.  
Moved: G.Davis. Seconded: R.Driver.

**Business Arising from Previous minutes:** Listed under General Business

**Reports:** **1.Financial:** As tabled.  
Ruth moved that reports be accepted. Seconded: J.Matthews.

**Correspondence:** **IN:** Riverton Teen Lounge Survey  
CGVC re: Pedestrian crossing and Speed limits x2  
CGVC Update to Riverton statement  
CGVC Parkinson's Awareness Walk  
CGVC Request for photos for Strategic Management Plan doc.  
CGVC Small grants for small communities + application  
CGVC Grant McKenzie to attend October meeting re: duck pond development  
CGVC ANZ Seeds of Renewal grant  
Liz Calvert RSVP to AGM  
Geoff Brock Apology to attend AGM  
SATIC Newsletter x2  
CVBTA Grants newsletter and criteria for Wine & Tourism Service signing  
CVBTA weekly updates 4/7, 11/7, 18/7, 25/7, 1/8  
CGDN 2012 internet awards  
CGVC call for nominations for Community Achievement Awards  
Northern Argus confirmation of AGM notice and proof  
Riverton Volunteer Maint. Group (RVMG) Time/Activity sheets x 8  
RVMG Volunteer Registration Form x 6

**OUT:** Riverton Statement for Strategic Plan  
Invite to AGM to Christmas Carnival Committee and Riverton Monthly Markets.  
AGM email to committee  
RVMG Volunteer acceptance sheets x6 (R.Kemp, J.Mountford, P.Fletcher, J.Douglas, B.Prime, M.Keast.  
Jackie Bruce proposed that correspondence be accepted as true and correct. Seconded: K.Harris  
All Carried

**General Business:**

**7.1 Riverton Swimming Pool:** awaiting further response.

**7.2 Riverton Volunteer Maintenance Group:** Report tabled at AGM by Ross Kemp.

**7.3 Entrance Wall:** Suggestion to keep in similar style to wall being built down at Tony Clarke's/Mona Vale entrance. Stonemason located at Kapunda also Rod Baker at Tarlee. Need to decide on design asap to get ball rolling with council.

**7.4 Teen Lounge:** Survey handed to Jo Lawrie.

**7.5 Riverton Duck Pond:** Grant McKenzie to come to October meeting to discuss possible formation of Friends of Duckpond group and a possible name for the area. Kirsty suggested that next community Meet and Greet be located there. **Suggestions for name by mid September** for unveiling at BBQ at end of year?

**Other General Business:**

**8.1 Brass Band Performance:** Peter F. enquired as to possibility of conducting a Brass band performance(of which he is part of the band) on Sat 24<sup>th</sup> November as a community Christmas performance. Everyone thought good idea will continue to investigate venue etc.

**8.2 Christmas Decorations:** Ruth present street pole designs. 4 chosen and she will order.

**Meeting Closed:** 9.40pm.

**Next Meeting:** Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> September @ 7pm in History Centre.

